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Next meeting ï Annual Party  

Thursday, December 20th, at the EAA building, 

Aviation Way, Watsonville Airport,  6:30 p.m. 

Letôs all have a great time. Tell Laurie Trescott 

what you are bringing, and how many people.  

November Meeting 

The monthly meeting was held on November 15th 

at the EAA building in Watsonville with twenty-one 

members present. Great to have a good turn-out, 

which we needed to reach a quorum for voting for 

our officers for 2019.  

Steve Boracca presided and opened the meeting 

promptly at 7:30 p.m. The minutes of the previous 

meeting were approved. Rich Ludt, our treasurer, 

presented his report, which  can  be seen on the 

membersô section of our web-site.  

The first item of business was to discuss getting a 

new rescue boat. Jim Williams felt that he may be 

able to help out in that area sometime in the future. 

We welcomed back Richard Tacklind, now almost 

fully recovered from his recent fall. 

Laurie Trescott updated us on the forthcoming club 

dinner on December 20
th
. See our heading above.  

The main issue for this meeting was the election 

of officers for 2019. 

Steve Boracca and Dan Morris were unanimously 

voted in as president and vice-president 

respectively.  

Alan Brown attempted to pass on the responsibility 

of secretary and news-letter editor, noting that the 

current issue of the newsletter celebrated the 

beginning of the nineteenth year of his stewardship. 

Prior to that time, he and Bill Boone had covered 

the Down by the River section for some time also. 

Jim Williams offered to help in general, and Alan 

asked for specific help in providing background 

pictures, etc., complete with ownersô names and 

model details for newsletter publication. With that 

he was reelected for another year. 

Richard Ludt was re-elected treasurer, as were 

board members Allen Ginzburg, Laurie Trescott 

and George Ribeiro, so no changes overall 

compared to 2018. 

It was noted that dogs are sometimes a problem at 

the field, although most owners look after them 

very well. 

It was also suggested that, particularly as we have a 

number of recent new members, a copy of the club 

rules should be sent out to all our members, 

separately from the regular newsletter. This will be 

done in January. 
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Finally, we must all remember to renew our 

memberships this month. This includes having your 

AMA membership up to date for 2019. 

Show and Tell 

Jesse Gifford brought in a couple of Corsairs, which 

had belonged to ex-president Bill Moore, for 

auction. Steve Boracca eyes them carefully. 

 

Richard Ludt had an FMS Mitsubishi Zero, similar 

to the one which George Ribeiro flew the previous 

month in the WW II scale competition, although 

without the color changes George had made to 

make it more authentic. 

 

Don Jocius showed us the almost cartoon-scale SE 

5A which did not make it to the WW I competition 

last month. 

 

And with that the meeting was closed at 8:45 p.m. 

Down by the River  

Bob Frogner put together a simple twin-motored 

cargo airplane. If you look closely youôll see a letter 

S on the vertical tail. Now check out the close-up of 

the nose of the airplane, seen below. 

 

 

Youôll see a small picture of a snail below the 

cockpit. Bob is competing for óworst pun of the 

yearô with his S-cargo (escargot). Groan!! 

Dan Daniels is having a lot of fun flying his 

Precision Aerobatics  Addiction. 

 



Dan has been flying R/C model airplanes since the 

1980ôs, and has introduced his step-son James 

Stubblefield to the hobby. A little while ago our 

president, Steve Boracca, had a shoulder problem 

which necessitated his flying in a make-shift 

manner with one and a half hands. We were 

impressed that Steve kept up his flying in these 

circumstances. 

 

James, however, has a more permanent situation, 

and Dan has done an amazing job in modifying his 

transmitter, so that it can be operated completely 

single-handedly. The modified transmitter is shown 

below. James is now flying his airplanes very well, 

like the best of us in our club. Super job, both of 

you! 

 

Jarmon Lynch wants to get as many watts per 

pound out of his airplanes as possible, and his latest 

weighs in at 20 ounces, and has a 500 watt electric 

motor which gives him 400 watts/pound! He took 

the top half of a very nice semi-symmetrical Epler 

174 airfoil, and folded it over to make a fairly thick 

symmetrical airfoil (he explained the reason is to 

accommodate the amount of nose curvature he can 

fold into his foam wing), and here is the result. 

Basic proportions look fine, and we look forward to 

seeing it in the air. 

  

The airplane below is Mike Hushawôs 4-cell 5-

blade propelled Spitfire Mk. 22, one of the last of 

that line, and the one that Mike likes best.  

 

Here are more of Mikeôs collection. 

 

He also has a nice 29ò wingspan E-Flite Cirrus, 

 



Another of David Tacklindôs very well finished 

airplanes below, another ex-John Nohrdenôs, I 

believe. 

 

And his Lazy Bee ready for take-off. 

 

And returning after a successful flight. 

 

Hugh Chalmers flew his Flight Test Arrow at the 

Vallejo County fairgrounds quite a while ago, and 

dug it out for a refresher. Did fine! 

  

Twelve-year-old Aden Scheftner keeps coming up 

with quickly built airplanes from internet Flite Test 

plans. Hereôs his cardboard airplane. 

 

Chris Sanchez came over from Los Gatos with his 

brother Joseph, and flew this nice-looking P-47D. 

Sorry I didnôt get more of Chris in the picture! 

 

Brian Shaw came up from Marina to fly his Night 

VisionAire, a fine looking and flying airplane. 

 

And that brings us up to date Down by the River! 


